BRANSCOMBE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 06/07 5 Friday 6th October 2006

Devon Air Ambulance

I'm sure you will all be relieved to hear that Liam Turley is now out of hospital and is doing really well. Mrs Gray has spoken to him twice on the phone and he was very excited to tell her all about his trip in the helicopter! Liam's family and the school staff would all like to say a big thank you to the Air Ambulance Team for all their care and kindness and prompt response. The children in class 1 are sending a card to the Air Ambulance and we will do some fund raising for them later in the term. Thank you to everyone for their concern and best wishes to Liam.

Sponsored Horse Ride

A reminder that Sophia and Scarlett will shortly be doing a sponsored horse ride to raise money for new library books. If you would like to sponsor them the form is in the office.

Plants

Thank you to those people who sent in plants this week. Due to the poor weather we haven't yet finished the pots. Any more donations of flowers and particularly herbs would be very welcome.

PTFA

There will be a PTFA meeting on 17th October at 7.15 at Julie Webb's house. All parents are members of the PTFA and it would be lovely to see as many parents at the meeting as possible especially new parents to the school. If you require further details please speak to Mrs Gray or Julie Webb.

Dinner Money

Please could you ensure that dinners are paid for in advance and that no money is outstanding? It takes a lot of time in the office if we have to send out reminder letters. Thank you.

Pink Day – Thursday 19th October (the day we break up for half term)

Many of you will know that Mrs Gray likes all things pink! So when a leaflet came in the post about organising a 'Pink Day' to raise money for 'Breast Cancer Campaign' how could we refuse? We'd like all the children to come to school wearing 'pink'. Perhaps if the boys aren't so keen they could maybe wear a pink wig or red clothes (but no football kits please)! In return for not wearing uniform we would ask the children to bring in a donation for the charity. We will also be organising a variety of things in school e.g. selling 'pink cakes'. Hopefully the children will have a lot of fun raising money for such a worthwhile cause. So, please start thinking PINK!

Football and Netball Club

In future both Football and Netball club will take place regardless of the weather as we now have the use of the village hall.